Board of Directors 

Workshop Notes

Math & Science Academy

Thursday, May 16, 2013.

8430 Woodbury Crossing, Woodbury, MN 55125

Present:      Bob Kreischer, Lisa Anderson, Sarah Burns, Judith Darling, Ken Thielman, Alice Quammen Lee, Sandeep Chandak, Susan Mooney, and Heidi Bardwell


Absent: Dan Dawiedczyk, Anne Cardenes


**  Members were notified the meeting discussions were being recorded for note taking purposes, and said recordings would be deleted after notes have been composed.
Strategic Plan- Appropriate changes to the Alternative Funding page were not made because the committee was not represented at the last meeting, and they did not receive the suggested changes in time to present them at this meeting.
Background: The background has been amended since the last meeting. The only noted error was in the font used for the word “Staffing” under the heading, “Overview.” This note will be given to Joell to change.
Enrollment: A few small grammatical changes have been given to Joell. The Enrollment Committee’s second goal says they will, “Maintain the Enrollment Forecast spreadsheet that shows the number of students in each grade through 2018.” This will be changed to say “over the next 5 years.” This will eliminate the need to change this section again in the future.
Facilities: In the column “Support for the Vision,” it is preferred that this would be a statement taken directly from the Vision Statement. The phrase, “sustainable model of academic excellence” was recommended. That statement should be followed by “Supported by,” and then add who will be responsible for seeing it through.
Budgeting: Needs statement, “Supported by: Treasurer, Director.”
Alternative Funding: Remove year from the Focus heading. Rather than “Fab Lab,” use the more generic term: “Course Expenses.” In order to be uniform with the other pages of the Strategic Plan, the information from the Alternative Funding page should be placed within the grid under the three headings: Goals, Support for the Vision, and Owner. This means that current “objectives” will become sub bullets under Goals column. 
Staffing: Add the educational departments to “Support for the Vision” along with the Budget Committee.
Academics: The end of the first paragraph refers to MSA Course Requirements posted on the school website. It was noted that these Requirements are updated annually because colleges refer to this information to see what we offer.

Communication: Correct typo to say “BOD members” in first row under “Owner.” It was noted that we do not have an actual Communication Committee. This should be supported by the Alternative Funding Committee.

Technology: The question was raised as to whether or not there should be a stand alone Technology Committee. The concern is that we just do not have the funding/ resources to make huge strides in this area. Is it unrealistic to place the responsibility on a committee? The decision to form a technology committee was defended saying that the committee would provide accountability for the board, ensuring that we will make progress in this area. Some students have commented on the lack of technology at MSA as well as some of the teachers who have come in to interview.  In the past, the BOD has set the goals for the technology based on revenue. Mr. Kreischer is suggesting that the Technology Committee should come to the BOD with their vision of what should be happening at MSA regarding technology. Mr. Kreischer also suggested that technology budget should not be dependent on a fundraiser because of the unpredictable outcome of fundraisers. If we are serious about improving this area, then it should be a financial commitment as well.
Justin is already looking into how to provide a faster internet connection to accommodate large quantities of users at the same time such as what is used at a college. This issue can be resolved, but it will cost money.
Approve Document:  Send final changes to Joell so it will be ready for approval at the next meeting. 

Educational Fund: It was noted that the CPR mannequins and the baby dummies were purchased not rented, so it will not be an ongoing expense. There will be another report that will include expenses incurred after the current report.

Increase hours for school psychologist: School psychologist wants to double the hours currently allotted to MSA. This change is being requested by the Special Ed department. This would increase her time from 4 hours to 8 hours. The back of the proposal says, “If 12-16 hours are approved.” This should be changed to 8-12 hours. The increase will not be a budget concern for MSA because the pay will come from Special Ed funding. There has been talk in legislature that schools will possibly be responsible to pay a small portion of the cost of Special Ed, but it would be a very small portion and would not cause a problem. It was noted that the school psychologist does spend time with kids other than those participating in Special Ed. Judith said that she would follow up and break down the cost for the school’s financial responsibility. The expense will be noted in the budget, and the BOD will approve the contract.
Personal Days for Educational Assistants: Currently, Educational Assistants (E.A.’s) get 3 personal days per year. They are asking for the same number of personal days as the rest of the full time staff (8). They are paid hourly and do not get paid if they are not at work, whereas the rest of the staff does get paid. The discussion revealed that E.A.’s at MSA are paid $18 per hour as opposed to other schools which pay approximately $12 per hour. It was mentioned that our E.A.’s are licensed teachers, and so deserve the extra pay.  The BOD decided that there would be no change in the number of personal days for E.A.’s.
Budget: The Strategic Plan shows a projected surplus of $112,464.00 for school year 2013-2014, but the budget being proposed now shows a projected surplus of only $78,845.00. The reason for this difference is largely because of new teacher salaries and benefits. Originally, only two more teachers were being accounted for in the Long Range Plan, but we are actually adding a few more. Even though the surplus is less, all bond covenants are still being met.
Judith spoke with MSA’s insurance broker who said that looking ahead, we should plan to see at least a 15% increase in costs. Judith applied the increase to the 2014-2015 budget model.

Teachers do have a health savings account, and have been informed regarding how it can be used.

Changes to current year’s budget: A one time “bonus payout” of approximately $28,000.00 is being made.  The bonus would be divided among staff/faculty.  This bonus was originally intended to offset the reduction in family healthcare benefits. The discussion centered on how to effectively communicate to the MSA staff that the bonus is a one time payment. It will not be added to their income, and no one should anticipate a 2% pay increase in the future based on this income. It was decided that Sarah Burns would write up a memo for other BOD members to look at, so everyone is communicating the same idea. There was discussion about when the payment would be made, either June or July.
In conclusion: The BOD will vote to approve a one time payout of approximately $28,000.00. The explanation of the bonus is yet to come.
